
IN MEMORIUM – DAN “RUDY” RUDEBECK 
We lost a dear friend and fierce advocate for 
conservation this past week.  Rudy was in a battle with 
cancer and it took him way too soon.  As many of you 
know, Rudy was the Club’s Habitat Coordinator and 
had his fingers in pretty much anything this club has 
done.  He was a past president, Outdoor Editor of The 
Winneconne News, and sat on many forums, 
committees, and workgroups for many other projects 
on the Winnebago waterways.  Rudy left some very big 
shoes to fill and he will be missed.  Rest in peace Rudy.  Thanks for showing us the way forward.  
We’ll take it from here. 
 
RAFFLE CALENDARS ARE OUT 
Get yours now!  The Viking Supper Club and the Boom Bay Bar and Grill have a good supply of 
them, or call Matt 920-858-3347.  Same as last year, $20 gets you in the hopper and after you 
win, your name goes back in.  We only sell 1,000 and they make great gifts too.  Turn in sold 
calendars to Matt, Joel, Rose, or stop for a drink at the Viking or the Boom Bay Bar and turn them 
in there.  Sales end promptly on December 31st so be sure to get them in.   
 
Thanks also to our sponsors of the calendar.  Please be sure to patronize their establishments 
and thank them when you see them. 
 
ATV RAFFLE TICKETS OUT SOON 
We had a generous donation of a Polaris ATV to raffle off.  The drawing will be held at our 
Fisheree on February 6th, 2021.  Tickets (when we get them back from the printer) will be sold at 
Boom Bay Bar or ask a club officer or director for tickets.  Cost for the tickets will be 1 for $10; 3 
for $20; and 10 for $50. 
 
WOOD DUCK HOUSE CONSTRUCTION DAY- JANUARY 23, 2021 
The Lake Poygan Sportsmen's Club again will construct about 50+ wood duck houses at Vic 
Springstroh's shop on Boom Bay Heights Road near the park.  Join us at 9:00 am on January 
23rd, 2021 for some hands-on fun while helping to create some nesting habitat at Vic's shop next 
to the Boom Bay Park.  When the work is done, we usually have a crock of something good to eat 
and a couple cold ones. 
 
ANNUAL FISHEREE TO BE HELD FEBRUARY 6th, 2021 
Come on out for our 6th Annual Fisheree on February 6th, 2021 at the Boom Bay Bar and Grill.  
There will be a heated tent, games, raffles, and a fishing tournament.  A perfect way to spend a 
cold, winter’s Saturday.  We have a lot of great donors that contribute a lot of great raffle prizes.  
Tickets will be available in the next month – there are separate tickets for the fishing tournament 
and for the general raffle.  50/50 tickets will also be available the day of the event.  Don’t forget 
we pull the winner of the ATV raffle that day as well. 
 
DATES TO REMEMBER   
Tuesday, November   3           7:00pm     General Meeting at The Viking 
Tuesday, December   1           7:00pm     General Meeting at The Viking 
Tuesday, January     5            7:00pm     General Meeting at The Viking, Annual Election 
Saturday, January    23           9:00am     Wood Duck House Building Vic’s Shop 
Saturday, February    6        6:00am    6th Annual Fisheree, Boom Bay Bar 
           to 3:00 pm (drawings and winners announced after 3:00 pm) 
Tuesday, February     2           7:00pm     General Meeting at The Viking 
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